
Fortuna Police Department  

Posted on: August 11, 2016 

Burglary Investigation 

 

FORTUNA, CA - On August 11, 2016 at about 6:07 AM the Fortuna Police Dispatch Center 

received a report of a house (structure) fire on the 1300 block of Ross Hill Rd. Fire and 

Police responded to the scene and the Fire was extinguished by Fortuna Fire. The residence 
was un-occupied at the time of the fire. 

The residents were contacted and responded to the residence. The subsequent investigation 

revealed that the residence had been burglarized and appears that after the burglary an 
intentional fire was set inside the residence. At this time it appears that several firearms 

and jewelry were stolen from the residence. 

The Fortuna Police Department and Humboldt County Arson Task Force are investigating. 

The Fortuna Police Department asks the public for any information and assistance in 
identifying the suspect(s) in this case. Anyone with any information is asked to contact the 

Fortuna Police Department at (707) 725-7550 or the Anonymous WeTip Arson Hotline at 1-
800-47-ARSON.  

 


